
 
 

MINUTES OF THE FINANCE CAUCUS COMMITTEE MEETING 
Monday, December 13, 2010 – 4:00 p.m. 

Main Conference Room - Mayfield Village Civic Center 
 
 

The Finance Caucus Committee meeting was held on Monday, December 13, 2010 in the Main 
Conference Room at the Mayfield Village Civic Center.  Mr. Saponaro called the meeting to 
order at 4:00 p.m.  
 
 
 Present:  Mr. Saponaro and Mrs. Mills  
 
 Also Present:  Chief Dearden, Mr. Wynne, Chief Mohr, Mr. Metzung  
    Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Betsa 
 
 
1. Fitness equipment for the new facility (Health and Fitness Equipment Centers –  
 $9,368.00) 

 
Mr. Saponaro stated that this item was discussed on the floor of Caucus.  Chief Dearden, would 
you like to add anything? Chief Dearden stated that the cost is just over $9,000.00. We still have 
the funds in FF&E. We anticipated to purchase this equipment. 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked, and we are adding to equipment? Chief Dearden replied, from the 
standpoint of Village-owned, we only have two pieces. The rest of the equipment, the guys 
brought in on their own. They own it.  As we would bring in some stuff, we may have them take 
some of theirs home and get it out of here. 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked, is that a liability issue? Chief Dearden replied, I don’t think so.  We have 
them sign off on a Release of Liability on the fitness equipment. 
 
2. Changeover of public safety equipment (Hall Public Safety - $3,791.90) 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked if there is anything more on this. Chief Mohr replied, this is for the 
Expedition when it comes.  It is lights and siren. 
 
3. Acceptance of bid for purchase of two single axle road maintenance trucks (Valley  
 Freightliner - $55,291.00 per unit - $110,582.00 total) 
 
Mr. Saponaro stated we have been discussing this.  We flip flopped the years in terms of 
expenditures.  This is what we have gotten back in terms of the bid. Doug, anything more to add 
to this? Mr. Metzung replied, no. 
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Mr. Saponaro asked, so how does it generally work in terms of process?  When is the $55,000 
encumbered?  Is it encumbered immediately and then it’s built? Mr. Wynne replied, yes. Mr. 
Metzung added, it’s $110,000 because it’s two trucks.  We will get the trucks this year.  Come 
January or February, when the budget is squared away, I will send them out to get fit. 
 
Mrs. Mills asked, you are not going to get them until then? Mr. Saponaro stated, you will get 
them now. Mr. Metzung replied, I will get the cab and chassis now or I will probably just have 
them sent on to the body company and they will sit there. 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked if there were any other questions.  There were none. 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked, what’s our expenditure once they get fitted?  What’s part two? Mr. 
Metzung replied, $45,000 a piece or so. 
 
Mr. Saponaro replied, okay.  I remember this being around a $200,000 proposition when it’s all 
said and done. 
 
4. CMI Renewal for Software Support for 2011 (Data Base, Payroll, Finance –  
 $5,255.50) 
 
Mr. Saponaro replied, this is an annual housecleaning item.  Mr. Wynne agreed. 
 
5. Resolution to advance property taxes 
 
Mr. Wynne reported, we have to send this to the County and let them know that as they receive 
property tax receipts to send them to us periodically instead of just a couple times a year. 
 
6. Final appropriations for January 1, 2010 through December 31, 2010 
 
Mr. Saponaro stated this is pretty much in line with what we have been discussing. Does anyone 
have any questions regarding those?  Any anomalies or changes?   Mr. Wynne replied, no.  It’s 
just the budget that was approved back in March plus the adjustments for the tax increase.  It’s 
the final report to the County. 
 
7. Depository Resolution 
 
Mr. Wynne reported, this comes up every 5 years where Council authorizes the Finance Director 
or whoever to deposit interim funds in one or a whole different number of banks. This is 
reauthorizing the usage of those banks to hold our money. 
 
Mrs. Mills asked, can you change banks at your will? Mr. Wynne replied, not without your 
approval. 



Minutes of the Finance Caucus Committee Meeting 
December 13, 2010 
Page 3  
 
 
 
Mrs. Mills asked, not without our approval, but you can, you are not restricted once this 
legislation is passed? Mr. Wynne replied, well I am restricted to the banks listed on the 
legislation.   
 
Mr. Saponaro added, we are restricted to these banks.  You can’t change the banks without our 
approval, is that what you are saying? Mr. Wynne replied, I can’t go to another bank that is not 
on the list. The resolution includes all the major banks in the area. 
 
8. Monthly Financial Report 
 
Mr. Saponaro stated we should walk through some of these.  It’s very good to note what is going 
on.  Ron, I want to read some of it so that it goes into our Minutes.   
 
It’s important to know that in terms of what is in our General Fund, that we have collected $1.3 
million above our 2009 revenues which was due to the municipal income tax, some squad runs 
for Gates Mills and non-resident use, rental income and miscellaneous reimbursements and some 
investment earnings and RITA refund tax collections and so forth. 
 
As far as expenditures are concerned, we are $676,000 below our 2009 expenditures. This is 
primarily due to, in addition to the Workers’ Comp premium that was reduced by $177,000, the 
Fire Department expenses were reduced by $120,000; the Service Department expenses were 
reduced by $152,000; the Rec Department expenses were reduced by $68,000; we had a 
reduction in professional services of $116,000; the reduction in the police and fire equipment 
was also reduced by $78,000.   
 
I think this is well within what we are trying to do as a Village. We are looking at ways that we 
can save.  Kudos to the Department Heads.  I know it’s not easy to reduce, but the numbers are 
what the numbers are.  When you see the reduction, you will see that people are putting pen in 
paper trying to do well by our citizens.  I think it’s worth noting that.  I wanted to make sure that 
that was part of the record. Also, our thanks and appreciation.  Keep up the good work. Ron, is 
there anything else that you want to add to whatever I have just said? 
 
Mr. Wynne replied.  No. The Department Heads have done an awesome job all year long in 
keeping the expenses in check.  We will have a strong finish for the year. We will  have a nice 
solid General Fund balance for next year and will be able to accomplish a lot of things we talked 
about as part of that 5-year capital plan. 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked, in terms of our discussions which will be ongoing regarding debt reduction 
and so forth, how will that work?   Will it become a standard item on this Committee’s agenda 
until such time as it has been approved?  How will that take place? 
 
Mr. Wynne replied, in January or February we will have a preliminary draft of the budget that 
everybody will have seen already and discussed. We can discuss in any kind of detail how you 
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want the debt piece of that.  We are going to put it together as we get a plan with the necessary 
debt payments we need to make plus additional monies out of the tax dollars we had talked about 
and then we can discuss at Council and debate whether we want to allocate more funds to that.  If 
we allocate more money to that we are taking away from some of the other things we have 
planned during the year like road projects we have scheduled.   The big item we have planned for 
next year, the road projects, the roof replacement for this building, retrofitting the trucks and 
possibly doing something to the bathhouse down at the pool. 
 
Mr. Saponaro replied, okay. So it will be an ongoing process and we will just plan on starting 
that early in the year. Mr. Wynne replied, yes, we have to schedule what our current status is as 
far as debt.  If there is more information you want on there and you want to have me provide it, 
that kind of gives you a good snapshot of where we are at. 
 
Mr. Saponaro replied, right. We have reduced our debt by roughly $1.3 million from 2009-2010. 
Mr. Wynne replied, we paid $1.8 to $2 million a year on principal and interest, about $450,000 
of that is interest, so the rest is all going to pay down the debt. Mr. Saponaro replied, good.  It’s 
going in the right trend. 
 
 
9. 2010 Year End Transfers 
Mr. Wynne replied, you should have received a list in your packets of all of the transfers that will 
be on next week’s Council meeting for approval.  They are all the ones we had talked about 
throughout the year.  They are pretty self-explanatory.  If you want me to walk through them I 
will. 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked if there were any questions.   
 
Mrs. Mills stated, Ron does a good job in explaining exactly what these transfers are all about. 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked Ron, is there anything that was unexpected in terms of the transfers? Mr. 
Wynne replied, no. The unexpected was good unexpected. We got more TIF money in than we 
anticipated. That gets transferred into the debt fund. The Worton Park Road projects came in 
under budget. 
 
Mr. Wynne added, there are two discretionary transfers on there we brought up on the floor of 
Caucus.  It was the $200,000 into the Sanitary Sewer Fund and $75,000 to pay for the Green 
Corridor Trail Construction.   
 
Mr. Metzung added, of which we were officially awarded a grant. Mr. Saponaro replied, 
congratulations. Mrs. Mills asked, when will we get the funds for that? Mr. Metzung replied, I 
don’t know.  We have to wait for that. We have not received the official agreement from ODOT.  
Engineering will start next year, 2011. Mrs. Mills asked, but you know for sure that we got the 
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grant? Mr. Metzung replied, yes.  We found out officially on Friday the 10th.   Mrs. Mills stated, 
good for you. Mr. Metzung stated we will be getting this in writing. 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked if there were any other questions. 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked Mr. Wynne if these are reflected in an Ordinance. Mr. Wynne replied, they 
are in the totals, but there will be separate Motions to approve each one of these at the Council 
meeting.   
 
Mr. Saponaro asked Mr. Wynne to go through transfers 1-14 to make sure the description is 
appropriate and accurate. That way we can get this taken care of at our next meeting. We need to 
do that. 
 
 
ANY OTHER MATTERS 

 
Mr. Wynne reported that at 5:15 this evening he will be meeting with Jean Triner and a couple 
other individuals to go over the Village’s finances and to respond to any questions they might 
have.  I don’t know what questions they will have but I will report back on that.  
 
Mrs. Mills asked if this is classified as a citizen’s meeting. Mr. Wynne replied, no. She 
approached me at the last Council meeting and said she would like to sit down and talk about the 
Village’s finances when I had a chance. She contacted me and we set it up for this evening. I 
found out later that she has 3-4 people coming with her. 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked, do you know who is going to be with her there? Mr. Wynne replied, I know 
Brenda Bodnar for sure. 
 
Mr. Saponaro asked, where is the meeting going to be at? Mr. Wynne replied, upstairs in the Loft 
Conference Room.  Mary Beth will be attending as well. 
 
Mrs. Mills asked, are you going to take Minutes of the meeting? Mrs. Betsa replied, no. It’s not a 
public meeting, so Minutes are not required. 
 
Mrs. Mills stated, I wonder what they are going to try to challenge. Do you have any idea? Mr. 
Wynne does not think they are going to challenge anything.  They will be asking questions.   
 
Mr. Saponaro stated, Ron I think this is a good opportunity for you to explain and respond to 
questions. Mr. Wynne will provide them with information about history.   
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Mr. Wynne stated that the legislation for the temporary appropriations will be in packets Friday. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.  The next Finance 
Committee meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 20, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. in the Main 
Conference Room. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Mary E. Betsa, Clerk of Council 
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